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12 February 2021 

Re: Construction of commuter cycling network - University Link  

Dear resident,  
 
Further to our previous correspondence dated 14 May 2020, please be advised that a cycleway will be 
constructed within the vicinity of your property, from Harris Road in Gobbagombalin through Estella to 
Boorooma Street. A detailed design is attached for your reference.  
 
Work will start Monday 15 February 2021, and be carried out between 7am and 6pm, weather permitting. 
The project is expected to be completed by the end of June 2021. 
 
The existing path behind residences on Doman Street (between Gunn Drive and Boorooma Street) will be 
closed intermittently in sections to allow for construction activities. 
 
Section 1 – Gunn Drive to Pugsley Avenue  
Section 2 – Gunn Drive to Pine Gully Road  
Section 3 – Pugsley Avenue to Boorooma Street  
Section 4 – Harris Road  
 
Harris Road will also undergo work to produce an aesthetically pleasing community asset with an extended 
lifespan, in line with the aims of the Active Travel Plan project. The existing road will undergo cutting and 
milling to produce the required high-quality 3m wide thoroughfare, with landscaping work to follow in the 
coming months. 
 
There will be some noise associated with this work, but every effort will be made to minimise the impact on 
residents. We apologise for any inconvenience this work may cause and appreciate the patience of 
residents and road users.  

In January 2018, after extensive community consultation and planning, the NSW Government announced 
funding to allow Wagga Wagga City Council to plan, design and implement Council’s Active Travel Plan 
(ATP) project.  
 
Council has constructed 14km of the 45km network of dedicated shared paths. When complete the links 
will criss-cross the city and provide residents with a safe, alternative transport option for commuting. The 
project will link the outer suburbs with the central business area.  
 
The $12.8M project is funded by the NSW Government and Wagga Wagga City Council.  
 
For further information please contact the project team during business hours on 0436 913 660, email 
regmi.gyanendra@wagga.nsw.gov.au or visit wagga.nsw.gov.au/cycling-network. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Gyanendra Regmi  
Project Coordinator, Strategy and Projects  



Detailed Design – Overview  
 

   



Layout 1 – Harris Road to Paradise Drive  
 

  



Layout 2 – Paradise Drive to Gunn Drive  
 

 

 



Layout 3 – Gunn Drive to Boorooma Street  

 


